Clifton Youth Art Project

The young people of Clifton Youth Club have embarked on an exciting and innovative community arts project to demonstrate their creative flair.

The club, based at the Clifton Youth Centre, Swinton, came up with the Youth Art Project as a way of making a positive contribution to their community while at the same time giving the centre’s building a visual identity as a youth centre. 

The centre, which provides activities and projects, giving opportunities for development and enjoyment with support, information, advice and encouragement, did not originally have a sign to inform people what the building was for. The project was supported by funding from the Community Safety Unit, as an initiative to support work which helps to tackle anti-social behaviour. After much discussion and deliberation between staff and young people, it was decided that a mural would be the most effective way of letting the community know what they were all about.

The twelve young people, aged 14 to 16, set about creating a mural on the front wall of the centre saying ‘Youth Centre Clifton’. It involved a lot of hands on involvement from the young people who worked alongside freelance art workers and members of the centre’s staff to figure out the design and layout of the mural.

The planning stage took six weeks from the end of June and involved drawing pictures and templates, designing images and taking photographs of what they wanted. The implementation of their thorough planning took three days to perfect at the beginning of August and involved using paint and spray paints to achieve the overall effect.

The mural has enabled the young people to channel their creative sides in a fun and rewarding way that has given them a sense of ownership.

Cllr David Lancaster, lead member for community safety at Salford City Council said: “This project is an opportunity to acknowledge young people’s creativity. It is all about trying to capture young people doing valuable things to make their community better. This work is an important element of our status as a Together Action Area."

The tasteful yet distinctive artwork has been very well received by the wider community and the centre now stands out as a beacon for the work it does. 


